

### **Horse Pen Run Ad Hoc Committee**

Parkway meeting room

Wednesday, February 13, 2019.

Meeting was called to order at 7:03 P.M.

**In attendance were;** Carlos Garcia, Rob Heckman, David Barrie, Benu Bhargava, Robert Giesbach, Steve Le Hew, and Aaron Emery. Catherine Neelley (PMP).

**Absent:** Debi Holbrook and Tony Palm

**Resident participation-** No residents present

**Old Business-** repair the River bridge- There was a long discussion about the Bridge. It is projected for late May. Bob presented his design for the bridge. He will define the materials and cost for his design, at the next meeting. This will be a major project and will require Bobby and Carlos from PMP, several Volunteers, the Kubota, the Tractor and perhaps, the Trekker. This may be a two-day project. Final decisions to be made at the next meeting.

add gravel to HPR road- Will find out the cost from Mike (PMP) for smaller gravel to fill in the "dips" of the HPR road. This project is for Aug/Sept of this year.

Re-ribbon the trails- Sometime in April or May, when the trails are not muddy.

paint the benches, picnic tables and message board= Projected to be done in April or May--will need to power wash, prior to wood staining. Steve suggested ultra violet stain.

put in another gate- Mike (PMP) to measure and advise, if we can move the existing gate further down near the message board and put the chain on the existing entrance area.

There were also suggestions about other measures to prevent unauthorized vehicles from going into and destroying HPR grass.

Cut branches/trees on the trails-Sometime in April or May, when the trails are not muddy.

Work date for March-Nothing scheduled for March.

The Committee decided they want any available mulch, from Brightview. The mulch should be placed down at the Picnic area and the "pathway" going to the stream crossing.

we may have another Volunteer for HPR Committee- David to advise.

Steve suggested we purchase a small Bush Hog attachment, to be pulled by the Tractor. Mike to advise the cost.

David told the Committee that the BOD had approved the Stream Restoration project. It will be 18 months or more, before the actual work is started.

David presented a list of discussion items involving the purchase of a vehicle for HPR activity, which require review and decisions, prior to the purchase.

A one seat and larger bed vehicle or a two seat and a smaller bed vehicle

A new 2019 or a leftover new 2018 or a used vehicle

Usage- HPR used approximately six months of the year= April thru Oct- total of 12 times in this period

PMP uses approximately six months of the year=Nov to April- total of 10 times in this period

Purchasing a vehicle that could be used by both HPR and PMP--would require on equipment to be purchased. No funds for 2019 could be in the 2020 budget.

Steve and Rob volunteered to check out dealers and advise their findings.

The Committee requested the following information from Catherine-

Do we have a post digger that can attach to the Tractor?

What is the current "reserve" for a HPR vehicle?